Sir,
I am a citizen of Australia and | am proud to be an Australian. Recently the
immigration is going to change a law regarding skill migration permanent residency.

I would like to request the Senate Committee to process all the application that
immigration already accepted. There are lot of people who applied for permanent
residency for more than one year and waiting for their permanent residency. The
immigration visa processing department already accepted their application according to
the rules and regulation. So, they should get the positive results as they met all the
requirements when they applied. So they deserve permanent residency as they full fill the
requirement when they applied.

The government might realize that there are too many applications right now. But the
government should calculate the problem before and it is not the applicant’s fault.

If no one can get the permanent residency, Australia is going to loose thousands of
international students which is going to effect the Australian economic income as it is one
of the biggest industry in Australia.

I would like to kindly request my government or Senate Committee to process all the
applications that had been lodged and pass the bills like from next year no more
applications will be accepted within that criteria or something like that.

Thank you very much.

Kind regards

Anisur Rahman



